Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, October 1, 2007

The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, October 1, 2007 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Councilmembers Present:
Mayor Pro-Tem Steve Mullis, Jeff Fogleman and Richard Honeycutt 
Councilmembers Absent:
Mayor Buddy Boggs and Jamie Joseph

 



Public Hearing
Rezoning Request of Bobby & Donna Harris – 704 West Main Street – Mayor Pro-Tem Mullis opened the Public Hearing at 7:01 p.m.  Nancy Cheek who lives on the corner said she had reservations about changing the zoning because anything could go there if it sells again.  She said she would like to see it rezoned and then revert back to business if it sells again.  Jeff Earp said the zoning goes with the land and not the owner.  Town Attorney Charlie Davis said you could not rezone and have it revert back.  Ms. Cheek said she did not know how Miles Garage was allowed to open years ago.  Mayor Pro-Tem said that there were no zoning laws in Haw River when Mr. Miles opened.  There being no further discussion Mayor Pro-Tem Mullis closed the Public Hearing at 7:12 p.m.

Consent Agenda

Approval of Previous Meeting’s Minutes – September 4, 2007 – Councilmember Fogleman made a 

motion to approve the minutes.  Passed 3 to 0.
Bank Resolution for MidCarolina Bank CD – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to accept the

resolution.  Passed 3 to 0.
New Business

Request for rezoning – 704 West Main Street – Harris property – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to rezone tax map 13-8-79,80,81,84,and 85 to I-1.  Passed 3 to 0.  In addition Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to accept the Resolution of Intent to close the section of Granite Street on the Harris property and to set the Public Hearing to close the unopened section of Granite Street on the Harris property for November 5th.  Passed 3 to 0. 

Consideration of approval for contract with Paul Kron to prepare Downtown Master Plan for the town – Charlie Davis said that there were some ambiguities in the contract but that it was favorable for the town.  Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to approve the contract.  Passed 3 to 0.

Letter on implementing water shortage response plan from Governor Easley – Councilmember Fogleman made a motion for voluntary restrictions.  Passed 3 to 0.

Setting of Public Hearing for draft Outdoor Storage Ordinance – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to set the Public Hearing for November 5.  Passed 3 to 0.

Town Manager’s Report

1.        Letter from NCDENR regarding Grant Award for Paddle Trail Access
2.        Report from NCDOR on Sales Tax 06-07
3.
Memo from NCOSB&M regarding official population count 
4.
Memo concerning City of Burlington policy on filling pools
Open Forum
Todd Smith said that all of the street lights were out from Bertha Clayton’s house to Payne Oil.

Announcements

Jeff Earp announced that there would be a Public Hearing at Graham Middle School October 22 from 4:30 to 6:30 concerning the railroad and a presentation at 7:00.
Jeff Earp reminded everyone about the Community Meeting October 18 from 7:00 to 8:30 in the Civic Center.

Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to adjourn at 7:33 p.m. 
_________________________________       __________________________________

Mayor                                                               Town Clerk

